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Everything is working smoothly.  Certificates of Insurance continue to be issued rapidly 
and without any problems and I am seeing a steady stream of Certificates come into my 
office, indicating they are being utilized by our affiliates. 
 
Per the boards’ approval at the Fall, 2008 board meeting, the following coverage’s have 
been added to the policy.    
 

• Volunteer Accident Policy with an additional premium of $235.00 with a limit of 
$100,000 per occurrence.  This coverage is EXCESS over the injured parties own 
medical insurance.  If their personal health plan were 80/20 than the volunteer 
accident policy would step in and pay the 20% co-pay that they would otherwise 
be responsible for.  If no personal health plan existed than this coverage would be 
primary. 

 
EXAMPLE:  I am volunteering at an AIS sanctioned event and 
I loose my footing and fall and break my hip.  (It does not matter 
weather I am a member of AIS as long as I am working the event 
on their behalf)  There was no outside cause for my fall, it just 
happened.  Though the AIS would not be legally responsible (no 
negligent act) for paying my medical bills they feel responsible 
since I was volunteering at their event and they want to take care 
of my expenses.  The medical bills would be submitted to my 
personal health carrier as well as the carrier for the volunteer 
accident policy.  Basically, I won’t have any out of pocket 
expenses subject, of course, to the terms and conditions of the 
policy.   

 
This additional coverage would also reduce the likelihood of AIS being named in a law 
suit by the volunteer or their family members.  
 

• Hired and Non-owned Auto Liability coverage with a $1,000,000 limit and an 
additional premium of $211.00.  The existing Liability coverage does not provide 
coverage for anyone using their own vehicle while performing duties on behalf of 
the AIS.  All expenses, including attorney fees, if needed, would be the 
responsibility of the driver of the vehicle.  Hopefully, the individual’s own 
automobile insurance policy would step in on their behalf but it would not protect 
AIS if it was named in a law suit.  In other words, if someone were delivering 
irises for a show/sale/convention and they were responsible for an automobile 
accident, with or without injuries, it is likely that the other person(s) involved 



would not only sue the individuals own automobile insurance but, since the driver 
was using his/her vehicle for AIS “business”, the AIS would most likely be 
named in any lawsuit.  This additional coverage now protects the AIS in such an 
event.   

 
These additional coverage’s have increased the total cost of insurance by $446.00 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Michelle Snyder 
Insurance Chair 
 
 
 


